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247 Broad Street, Danielson CT 06239 

860 774-3907           

 baptist.church@snet.net           

  www.cbcct.us 

In the Interim:  

 

Dear Friends:  

September is a time when we look to establish good habits for the coming year, as children and 

teachers head back to school, many of us also get other aspects of our lives back on track after the 
break for the summer schedule. As the days get shorter and you get ready for fall, I always encour-

age my people to prioritize getting yourself to worship regularly. Being a part of a worshipping                 

community is one of the best things you can do for yourself and for your family.  

Over the summer I’ve been enjoying taking a tour through this church’s history with the children 

during Children’s Time. The timeline which the Transition Team has prepared has a lot of infor-

mation on it. And we are learning more all the time – asking everyone to contribute what you 

know. I’ll be continuing this focus with the children at least through Homecoming.  

It has been said that one of the best ways to learn something, is to have to teach it. Here is a               

summary of what I have learned, so far, as I have sought to teach the children about what is im-

portant about your history here:  

What is history? All of us are a part of the church’s story. On the first Sunday I took a selfie 

with the kids and put it on our timeline. Romans 12:5 …so we, who are many, are one body in 

Christ, and individually we are members one of another. 

God is eternal, like a circle, God has no beginning and no ending. Our lives can be mapped out 

on a timeline, from our birthday going forwards; but God acts in history at all times, and 

time is all one to God. “…this is eternal life, that they may know you, the only true God, and   

Jesus Christ whom you have sent. I glorified you on earth…” John 17:3-4 

This church has had eight different church buildings, each of them important and in many ways 

right for its time. “I tell you, you are Peter, and on this rock I will build my church,” Matthew 

16:18 

God is where the people are, even if we worship outside! (Which we did.) We build a church 

building because the church already exists in its peoples’ hearts. John 1:14 And the Word  

became flesh and lived among us, and we have seen his glory, the glory as of a father’s only son, 

full of grace and truth. 

This church has had seven different names. Exodus 3:14 God said to Moses, “I am who I am.” & 

Isaiah 43b Do not fear, for I have redeemed you; I have called you by name, you are mine. 

What does it mean that these people have been seeking to follow God as this church over so 

many generations? I like the answer in Ephesians 2: 19 – 21 “…you are no longer strangers and 

aliens, but you are citizens with the saints and also members of the household of God, built upon 

the foundation of the apostles and prophets, with Christ Jesus himself as the cornerstone. In him 
the whole structure is joined together and grows into a holy temple…” 

Most of us are still learning what it means to be part of a church! Join us.  

Pastor Erica 
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In Worship  

 This Month 
 

Sunday, September 4 

10:00 am—Worship                
 

Sunday, September 11 

10:30 am—Worship* 
 

Sunday, September 18 

10:30 am—Worship* 

2:00 pm— Howard Valley  
 

Sunday, September 25 

10:30 am—Worship*            

       and Homecoming 
 

* Note time change to        

 10:30 AM 

Remember: the last person to leave the church building should be sure that all doors and windows are 

closed/locked. In addition, the Academy Street door into Fellowship Hall will be kept locked during the 

Sunday worship service. Thank you for helping us take care of our facilities. 
 

Connections is published 11 times a year at the Cornerstone Baptist Church, and is put together by a host 

of valuable volunteers. Please send next month's articles and information to the office by the 15th of the 

month, no later than the 20th. If you no longer want to receive this newsletter via U.S. mail, please notify 

the church office. The newsletter is available online at www.cbcct.us   

Interim Pastor: 
     Rev. Erica Wimber Avena 
 

Organist/Choir Director: 
     Howard W. Curry 
 

Director of Christian Education: 
    Cindy Marcheterre  
 

Administrative Secretary: 
     Kris Useted                                                                                              
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Howard Curry 

Lois Brush 

Ruth Hopkins 

Lisa Gilbert 

Scott Davagian, Jr. 

Chris Troup 

Frank Brush 

Nicole LaRose 

Ida Clarke 

Gregory Davis 

Lynn Blanchard 

Joe Clarke 

Rick Rocheleau 

Barbara Bazinet 

Bernie Davis 

  

You are invited! 

 

 Homecoming Sunday Breakfast Buffet                                                

 Sunday, September 25 at 9am 

 Come and enjoy food and fellowship! 

 

 

Celebrate our past and prepare for our future.                                        

The more participation we have, the better prepared we will be for our                  

transition. What brought you to Cornerstone? What keeps you here?                                           

You are a part of our story! Join us. 
 

 The schedule for the Homecoming breakfast will be:  

  9 to 9:30 — Breakfast  

  9:30 to 9:50 — Facilitated small group dialogue  

  9:50 to 10:15 — Large group discussion and feedback 

  10:30 — Worship 

Please note that there will be regular Sunday school for children in preschool 

up to 5th graders.                                                                                                        

6th grade and above will be part of the Homecoming breakfast program.  
 

If you have questions ask a member of our Transition Team: Bethany Duval,                     

Diane Spratly, Bob Hardy, Rose Bertorelli, and Pastor Erica Wimber Avena 

September 

BIRTHDAYS 

Ladies Luncheon 
Our next Luncheon will be on Tuesday, September 13, at 12 noon,                     

at the “99” Restaurant in Killingly Commons, Dayville. 

 Please sign-up in the narthex. 

 All ladies of the church are welcome! 
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Welcome back to Sunday School! 

It always seems that summer days go by faster than any other season. This summer has been no different, 

maybe because we try to do so many things: Camps, concerts, swimming, family camping, vacations… 

But September is here and so we are starting a new Sunday School year:  

Mark your calendars for September 11th at 9:00 AM! 

We hope you will share all of your adventures with us from the summer. If you have pictures, we would 

love to see them. 

Our teachers this year are: 

 Pre-school-Kindergarten  Dana Thayer 

 1st & 2nd   Kelly Corey, Robin Stone 

 3rd & 4th   Barbara Holloway 

 6th –8th   Heather (Davagian) Beams,  Gina Mills 

 Sr. High    Rose Bertorelli 

 Adult     Molly Truesdale, Diane Spratley 

 

Director of Christian Education  Cindy Marcheterre 

Assistant Director    Sandra Marcheterre 

If you have any questions or concerns, please call Cindy or Sandra 

There is also an “Idea Board” in Fellowship Hall if you would like to make a suggestion! 

Every year at this time we start a new mission project. For the last several years we have made items that 

were sent to a children’s hospital. This year our mission will be to help children in our local community. 

Our mission project will be led by students, fulfilled by students and dispersed by students. Interested? 

Come on September 11th  and find out more! 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

International Peace                             

Day Celebration 

The Greater Putnam Interfaith Council will hold 

its Annual Peace Day Celebration on September 

18 at 6PM in Rotary Park, Kennedy Drive,                    

Putnam, CT, as part of the United Nations                

International Day of Peace.  

Come with family and friends to celebrate with 

us . Prayers, meditation and music will be shared 

by different faith groups in celebration of peace. 

This year, the commemoration will focus on              

rejecting harmful prejudices in our lives, as well 

as, offering a special remembrance of Sister                  

Constance Charette and her work on                           

immigration reform.  
 

Please bring a peace prayer, music or short story 

to share.  

Organized by the Greater Putnam Interfaith 

Council.                                                                                              

For further information, contact Lyn Tolar                           

860-928-3814.  

Howard Valley Christian Church 

Worship Service: 

Sunday, September 18 at 2:00pm 

182 Windham Road,                

 Hampton, CT 06247 

 Everyone is invited to “step back in time” and 

attend the service in this historic building.   

A Postcard From the Clemmers 

Greetings, 

 

Bill & I Arrived in Goma, Eastern 

Congo after a week in South Sudan. 

We’d love if you would pray for the South                         

Sudanese  people—and for peace to come to 

their nation. 

Greetings to all at the Cornerstone Baptist 

Church. 

                                                           In Him,                                                                                          

      Ann & Bill 



   Coffee hour with St. Alban’s  

   We invite you to stay after church on September 4th for a                         

 shared coffee hour with  St. Alban’s Episcopal Church                                               

    our “across the street” neighbors. 

                   

 

          We will gather outside Cornerstone—weather permitting. 

                                  Come and enjoy the food and fellowship! 

World Mission Offering  

(WMO) September 25, October 2 & 9 

The World Mission Offering is a combined offering in support of American Baptist                         

International Ministries.  

Your support of the WMO helps: 

  raise up, place and send new global servants and volunteers to reach and touch lives for 

Jesus around the world.  

 It also helps vital ministries to continue by filling gaps for those workers who haven’t yet 

reached their support goals.  

 Your gifts help support more than 240 faithful global partners who are actively sharing 

God’s message of hope, love and healing to a lost and hurting world.  

 Your gifts also help IM seek new global mission fields, develop and promote more than 

60 critical mission projects, provide educational and communication materials to build 

bridges between cultures and much more!  

Please prayerfully consider your contribution to these International Ministries. 

 



College Information  
 

Whitinsville Christian High School is once again pleased to be a host site for the 2016 Christian University 

and College Fair on Tuesday, September 27th from 7:00—9:00pm                                                       

in the school auditorium at 279 Linwood Ave, Whitinsville, MA 01588.  

 

Approximately 30 Christian colleges from all over the United States will  be represented. Students and                      

parents will be able to pick up catalogues, brochures, financial aid information and applications from various 

college representatives. A financial aid seminar will also be offered during the evening. 

More information can be found online at:   http://myblueprintstory.com/christian-college-fairs/?fid=39 

 

Students arriving at the fair are encouraged to visit the website above and fill out the barcode before arriving 

at the fair. The barcode will help expedite entrance into the fair and improve the exchange of information 

between the colleges/universities and the student. 

 

 

 

 

Be Refreshed 

at Sweet Life Café! 

 
Yes, this café-themed getaway is as relaxing and refreshing as it sounds!                                                                                 

Get away from the busyness of life as you relax with friends, share laughter and 

stories, and spend time with God. Join us at our Sweet Life Café retreat to 

experience all this and more! 

 

 Ecumenical Women's Retreat 

 

 Begins with dinner - Friday, October 21 at 6:00 PM 

 Ends with worship on Sunday, October 23 at noon 

 

  Camp Wightman 

  207 Coal Pit Hill Road 

  Griswold, CT  

  (down near Buttonwoods!) 

 

 Cost:  $150 per person covers meals, programming and lodging 

 

 For more information, Call or Email Pastor Lisa Anderson 

 (860) 774-0029  

 pastorlisa.stjohnlutheran@gmail.com 

 

 
Copyright © 2016 Group Publishing, Inc., Loveland, CO. group.com/womensretreats  
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The Cornerstone Baptist Church 
 

Minutes of Advisory Council Meeting, edited for this newsletter 
 

June 14, 2016 
Approved 8.8.16 

 
Meeting was called to order by moderator Kathy Hexter at 6:35 p.m. 
 
Pastor Erica opened with prayer. Kathy read a devotional. 
 
What Have You Heard? Mary mentioned that the benches AJ installed looked great.  
 
Clerk’s Report for May 10 meeting: Debra saw one grammatical error, which she will correct. Rose motioned and Mary seconded to 
accept minutes as corrected. 
 
Treasurer’s Report: Mary pointed out that contributions are down this month.   
 
Oduro and Larry are doing the audit 
 
Investments: No report. 
 
Dates to Remember: 
 
September 25: Homecoming Sunday 
Howard Valley service: Pastor Erica will contact Howard Valley members to set up a date and time. 
Scholarship Fund dates: Mary suggested July 31 as date to have applications in, so money is available to recipients in August. 
 
Pastor’s Report: For membership class this summer, Pastor Erica wanted to know who will recommend names to the church. Proce-
dure is the Pastor presents names to Advisory Council, and they recommend. She will also approach a few regular attendees who are 
not yet members about participating in the class. 
 
Labor Day Sunday: the Davis Park evangelical service will not be held this year, so worship will be here as usual.  It has been sug-
gested that area churches instead have hymn sings and potluck suppers on 5th Sundays. The first will be July 31 at Westfield. 
 
Pastor Erica will be away from June 16 through 20, and July 1 through 10. 
 
Worship time change to 10:00 a.m. begins Sunday June 19. 
Deacons’ Reports 
 
Connections: Diane needs a new list of birthdays. She got a new phone card and will need more stamps in August. 
 
Education and Discipleship: Rose reported that Children’s Day went well, and campers are getting ready for camp.  Hannah will take 
Nursery during church.  We need to have Hannah do the buzzer check for possible emergencies. 
 
Enough money was collected by the Sunday School for the heifer. 
 
Events and PR: Jim Milliard spoke about selling chili at Killingly events to raise money for needed painting, etc., at the church.  The 
July 1 event is too close to plan for, but we will sell chili at the August 18 Bike Night, and sell chili as well as enter the chili contest on 
September 10 at the Tomato Festival. 
 
Since Dana is not available for the August date, Deb will coordinate that event.  Mary, Rose, and Anne are also available to help with 
that.   
Dana will take care of registration for us and will buy all supplies and ingredients.  Deb also suggested selling cinnamon buns. 
 
Pat, Anne, and Kathy all can help with the September 10 festival.   
 
Mission and Outreach: Anne will do a mission moment on Sunday for the current major offering for refugees. 
 
Transition Team: Rose put up the timeline.  We need Post-It notes for people to stick their events onto the timelines.  We will be start-
ing to  do smaller meetings about church direction. 
 
Property and Finance: Frank told Kris to buy a new chair, and he’s checking for the fire-retardant cabinet  
 
The roof has one shingle missing and the building needs to be painted.  Jim is trying to get bids for painting and repairs to entire out-
side of the church.   
 
Deb mentioned the windows in two Sunday School classrooms look like they might need to be replaced. 
 
Pat asked if the fire-retardant cabinet would accommodate some of the historical documents that should go into it. 
 



Minutes, continued from page  7 

Frank said the elevator is temporarily not working - we have a service contract on it. 
 
Matters relating to the Parsonage property were discussed.  
 
One coffee pot has burned out.  Cindy had borrowed that pot from the fire company a few years ago and forgot to return it. We have 
others to use. 
 
Lawn care matters were discussed. 
  
Safe Church: One key was requested to be returned.  
 
Sexton: Cement in the basement fellowship room walls needs to be repaired in several spots. 
 
Worship and Membership: Deb still has spots open for worship volunteers.   
 
Old Business: The financial audit is in the works now. 
 
New Business: 
 
A Deacon’s Fund chart and fact sheet was handed out.  The Deacon’s Fund is not audited.  Pastor Erica  reports that a lot of her time 
is taken up with requests for aid, and the Deacon’s Fund runs out of money every month.  We will need to talk with the new pastor 
about our expectations about how these funds are distributed.   
 
Pastor Erica needs funding for the Deacon’s Fund as it has been down to nearly nothing in the account.  To clarify, on the first Sun-
day of each month, any money in mission envelopes goes to the Deacon’s Fund, unless it’s specifically designated otherwise. 
 
Do we want to see quarterly charts for the Fund? Yes. 
 
Anne will also mention the Fund in her Mission Moment on Sunday. 
 
The cross for the Ghana Church is ready to send.  Pat will ask Oduro and Flo to write a letter to go along with it. 
 
A label maker is needed for the office, library, and for historical documents.  Kathy said it costs about $20. Kris will be asked to order 
it. 
 
A new contact sheet for Advisory Council was passed around for updating. 
 
Cindy and Jim Hilow will work on the annual stewardship campaign for fall.  Usually, a letter is sent out for the campaign. 
 
A capital campaign for the roof project is not needed now, since only one shingle is missing.  That type of shingle is not available any 
more.  The topic was tabled till next year.  Painting needs to be done first. We need to think ahead about getting a capital campaign 
committee started in the fall.  Mary suggested a fundraiser for a Capital Fund.  (A new shingled roof is about $35,000, and lasts for 
about 20 years.  A metal roof, which lasts a lifetime, would be about $84,000.) 
 
Kris mentioned that she is not comfortable taking deposits to the bank, especially since there have been a few instances of discrep-
ancies in amounts.  Pastor Erica agreed that it’s not really a part of Kris’s job. Frank would be willing to make the deposits. 
 
Church copyright license and church video license are $124 and $223 per year. Pastor Erica will check with Cindy about whether 
Sunday School uses the services covered by these licenses. 
 
There will be no Advisory Council meeting in July.  Next meeting is August 9, 2016. 
 
Meeting was adjourned at 8:38 p.m.` 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Barbara Holloway, Church Clerk 
 
Attending: Kathy Hexter, Mary Grandelski, Diane Spratley, Rose Bertorelli, Debra Grandelski, Barbara Holloway, Anne Milliard, Jim 
Milliard, Frank Brush, Dana Thayer, Pastor Erica Avena, Pat Rocheleau. 
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